
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Laura T. Speer Smith, M.S. 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Ascension Macomb Oakland Hospital 
Warren Campus 
11800 E. Twelve Mile Rd. 
Warren, Ml 48093 

SUBJECT: ADMINISTRATIVE CLOSURE DUE TO ABANDONMENT OF AMENDMENT 
REQUEST DATED DECEMBER 12, 2024, FOR ASCENSION MACOMB 
OAKLAND HOSPITAL, U.S. NRC MATERIALS LICENSE NO. 21-01190-05 

Dear Ms. Speer Smith: 

This letter concerns the subject request to amend U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) 
License No. 21-01190-05. You had requested to add Hassan Jasser, Ph.D., as an Authorized 
Medical Physicist, and to remove David G. Fry, M.D., Daniel H. Macek, M.D. and Zenon 
Zarewych, M.D., as Authorized Users.  

Based on the review, our office determined that additional information was needed from you to 
continue review of your amendment request.  Accordingly, I prepared and sent you a written 
request for additional information via letter dated February 26, 2025, and emails dated March 
19, 2025, and March 20, 2025.  In your response letter dated March 23, 2025, you withdrew the 
request to remove the Authorized Users and provided additional information related to your 
request to add Hassan Jassar, Ph.D., as an Authorized Medical Physicist.   

Upon review of the additional information provided in your letter dated March 23, 2025, I 
determined that the information provided did not include the information specified in my letter 
dated February 26, 2025, and emails dated March 19, 2025, and March 20, 2025.  Specifically, 
your response did not include evidence that the requested individual has attained a master's or 
doctor's degree in physics, medical physics, other physical science, engineering, or applied 
mathematics from an accredited college or university, as required by Title 10 of the Code of 
Federal Regulations (10 CFR) §35.51(b). Therefore, the referenced request has been 
administratively closed.  You may resubmit the request referring to Control No. 645057 for the 
documentation you have already submitted. 

To ensure compliance with 10 CFR §35.14(b), please provide notification no later than 30 days 
after an Authorized User permanently discontinues performance of duties under the license, as 
applicable. 
  

May 2, 2025 

https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/cfr/part035/full-text.html#part035-0051
https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/cfr/part035/full-text.html#part035-0051
https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/cfr/part035/full-text.html#part035-0014
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In accordance with 10 CFR §2.390 of the U.S. NRC’s “Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a copy 
of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the U.S. NRC Public 
Document Room or from ADAMS, accessible from the U.S. NRC website at:  
https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at Jason.Kelly@nrc.gov or (630) 829-9737. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jason M. Kelly, MPH, CPH 
Health Physicist 
Materials Licensing Branch 

 
Docket No.: 030-02005 
License No.: 21-01190-05 
Control No.:  645057 
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